Minutes: April 2, 2008

A regular meeting of WCREA was held on the above date at Brew-Ha-Ha, Har-
mony, NJ. President Pat Kollar called the meeting to order at 10:35 am. The flag was
saluted and “America” was sung. The secretary read minutes of the previous meeting
and the treasurer reported a balance of $2,688.51 and $902 in the activity
(scholarship) account. The reports were approved as read.

Next, Vicki Rhinehart reported that, since it is late in the year, new members
may attend the next meeting, but join next year ($15 dues per year). She apologized
tor the confusion with the incorrect date tor this Apr. meeting. Under scholarship,
Vicki reported that scholarship letters were sent out to all 5 county high schools;
scholarships will be equally divided among the schools, based on whatever money is
in the activity account; scholarship money will be paid upon successtul completion of
first semester. She also stated that checks tor trips should be made out to Sandy
Beck, not WCREA.

Corresponding Secretary, Carol Mertz said that she sent a note of condolence to
the family of Bill Lewis, Associate Director of NJEA Gov’t Relations who passed away
in Jan. and a thank you note to Kathy Hartman tor
bringing the entertainment (P’burg High’s “Pieces ot 8”
girls barbershop group) to the Dec. meeting. She read
thank you notes received trom Mildred Firth tor re-
membrances of her 103 birthday in Nov. and tfrom NOR-
WESCAP tor our tfood donations (41 1b. in Dec.)

Under old business, Pat reported on the following
meetings: Jan. 30, a WCEA retirement workshop at Harker’s Hollow was extremely
well attended. Doug Morris handed out 150 membership forms to prospective retir-
ees. Feb. 20, a GR meeting of NJREA at Region 29 was attended by Pat and Ken Kobler,
our GR person. PAC donations and their importance was discussed. NJEA has made
no endorsement tor US President to date. Feb. 11, NJEA informational seminar deal-
ing with the health beneftits program was held in Randolph and was very well at-
tended. Bob Bobik conducted the meeting, which was very informative. Much im-
portant information was given, and all questions were answered. Those in attendance
agreed that the meeting was very well done. Anyone with questions about the health
plan may go online to www.statenj.us/treasury/pensions. Feb. 27 the WCREA spring
trip to New York City to see “Wicked” was very successtul. The play was wondertful.

Under new business, President Pat reported that the NJREA Spring Conference
will be held on April 17 at East Brunswick Chateau. Many retirees’ issues will be ad-
dressed. Any NJREA member may attend. Reservation forms can be found in the
NJREA publications.

Pat stressed the importance of voting in and supporting school budget elections
on April 15. If unable to vote that day, get an absentee ballot. Barbara Esposito ex-
plained the procedure for this. Go to the County Clerk in Belvidere for an absentee







